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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11 MAR 2015 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate 

Findlay (Treasurer), Bill McCulloch, Richard Davidson, Nancy Dunlop, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr Willie 
Campbell.   

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, 

Apologies were received from Jessie Cartmell & Cllr. David Mogg. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with amendments.  They were 

moved by Bill McCulloch and seconded by Nancy Dunlop. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Phil Clarke will attend our April Meeting from Cllr Helen Law. 
Bellyeoman Road speed signs: This matter is still ongoing going to ask Phil Clarke when he comes 
to a future meeting.  :-  on-going 
New Row Parking: - Proposed TUCAN crossing to be installed, Alhambra area. On-going. The 
problems are at the top of the New Row with Two crossings within three car lengths these should be 
controlled by lights or removed and re-sited, it is pedestrians that control the flow of traffic on East Port. 
Problems with parking on DYL also Taxis parking out with the rank. 
Whitefield Road Stop line:  This matter is in hand 
Alderston/Beldorney Common Areas: This is still outstanding. 
Robertson Road Post Box and Telephone access box.  : -   on-going 
Queen Margaret Fauld Blue Sheds:  There are future Plans for this site. : -   On-going 
Dog Fouling: Cllr Law spoke to the dog warden, Vets are to sponsor bags.  : -   On-going 
Twitter   : - Richard to investigated a Twitter account, to stay with Facebook for the moment. 
Campion Homes  :-  We attended the drop in meeting at the James Allan Centre and seen plans and 
elevations of the site, the upper site has plans for 39 double storey houses of varying sizes, we can’t do 
anything until planning permission is applied for. 
Wild Flower Areas :- A proposed on site meeting with David McQueen for Wednesday or Thursday at 
10:00, to be confirmed.  Scotia Seeds supplied seeds for Townhill. 
Litter at Coop :- John O’Neill to look into this. 
Band Hall Paton St. :- There is a possibility that they will use the James Allan Centre there are 
ongoing discussions on the future of the area.  The Church of Nazarene are to use the James Allan 
Centre, Cllr Law is liaising with everyone. 
CC Forum. :- Cllr Law stated that she is still trying to organise this meeting. 
 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 

agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 

 
Correspondence Received: 

Party Details 

Fife Council License variation order Cost Cutters 

Fife Council ON Diary Museums & Galleries Jan – June 2015 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2379.97p 
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7] Council:- No issues 
  
 
8] Police Report:- Nothing to report 
 . 
 
9] AOCB: 
 1. Bill reported on the Fife Plan Meeting that Robin Presswood stated that the Northern Relief Rd. 

would be built before any building starts, and the possibility of a public meeting. 
  

2. Richard reported a damaged wall and path at the east end of the Cemetery. 
 

 3. Coop Pavements there is a bad dip near the phone box and water seeping on the other side of the 
road on the path to Lauriston Drive, Cllr Law to mention to Ian Jones. 

 
 4. Cycle path is in some mess strewn with a lot of windblown rubbish. 
 
 5. Richard congratulated Fife Council on the Cycle way at Lochgelly. 
 
 6. Graeme Stated a point to Note was a proposed trial of Bin Uplifts and will we get feedback and 

where will it be? 
 
 7. Queen Margaret Hospital Car Parking has been taken over by Fife Council Wardens 
 

 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 08th APR 2015 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm. 
 

 
Signed:        Date: 

 

 

 


